
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 14.10.09

09.121
Full-Time Master’s Degree Attendance Requirements
The Vice-Chancellor’s Advisory Group had discussed the completion requirements for full-time students on one year Master’s degrees.  The fact that not all Faculties required students to complete before the start of the following academic year had particular implications for availability of accommodation in halls of residence for new intakes as some students sought to remain in for a few weeks into Semester 1. It was noted that VCAG considered that only a small number of students were affected, and international students in the main.  

Rather than the University setting formal dates of attendance for the full summer semester, it was considered preferable that Faculties should ensure that the assessment requirements for one year full-time programmes were completed within 50 weeks, which was the practice elsewhere in the sector. Thus, for students starting in late September the submission date for dissertations should normally be no later than the end of the first week in September of the following year.  The same principle would apply for students commencing in September or January.  Any student planning to stay beyond the 50 week period might be assisted in finding short-term accommodation.  Faculties would need to give consideration to the availability of international students who might be required to attend viva voce examinations involving external examiners, which were commonly scheduled with meetings of Boards of Examiners.

AGREED:
that the assessment requirements for full-time Master’s degree students should be completed within 50 weeks. 

